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Service User Outcomes and the new Supporting People Contract

This paper is for information

Background

1. As part of the Oxfordshire Supporting People improvement programme, the Supporting People team had a half-day workshop on Monday 17th October 2005 about outcomes for service users.

2. Greg Adesina from the Bromford Housing Group gave a presentation on the way Bromford captures both “hard” and “soft” outcomes for service users by means of a system for recording and comparing users’ regular self-assessments against up to nine sets of statements.

3. Prior to the workshop, on 19th September 2005, Lorraine Donnachie and Mark Stephenson attended a national conference in London, organised by Sitra, looking at outcomes for users of services for homeless people with various speakers.  This conference did not unfortunately offer the prospect of an off-the-shelf solution !

Proposals

The Supporting People team came up with the following proposals for consideration by the Core Strategy Group and the Provider Forum:

· The new contract should include a provision for an annual monitoring meeting in advance of which the service provider would be required to produce a report on the progress of service users’ support plans based on the regular monitoring which is a requirement of the Quality Assessment Framework.

· The length of the report should reflect the level and type of the service: a small Almshouse might produce one side of paper, a provider like Bromford might produce a report generated from an electronic monitoring system, capable of comparing outcomes by gender, race, etc.

· These annual monitoring meetings should be co-ordinated with key commissioning partners, especially where they currently have an annual monitoring meeting with the same provider for the same service(s).

· A matrix of key indicators for each client-group will be used, which should be drawn up in conjunction with the relevant client-based sub-group.

· Client-based sub-groups should themselves hold an annual meeting to review performance of services in the previous year, making use of:

· Analysis of performance returns for the year

· Analysis of New Client Record forms for the year

· The first such annual meetings should be held early in the New Year, although future meetings should take place earlier as soon as the relevant analyses would be available.

· The results of these meeting should feed into the review of each Annual Plan and inform the development of the following one.

Geoffrey Ferres

Interim Supporting People Manager

Friday 21st October 2005
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